
 
 

SAAS General Business Meeting Minutes  
Sunday, February 05, 2023 

  
Call to Order by Keith Belli, SAAS President, in the Oklahoma Station 3 at the Omni OKC Hotel at 3:30 
pm.  There were approximately 50 members in attendance.  

SAAS President Keith Belli welcomed everyone. He introduced himself with some general comments.   
  
Eric Young reported on the Nomination Committee nomination of Nick Place from University of Georgia 
for SAAS President; and Keith Coble from Mississippi State University for SAAS President-elect 
Both were duly elected.  
  
A brief financial report was given by Mark Legendre. SAAS 2022 receipts were $49,274 from 
registration fees, sponsor support, and interest. Expenses were $12,249. Cash balance as of January 
15, 2023, was $98,312. A motion was made, and the financial report was accepted by the Board.  
  
The keynote speaker was a no show.  
  
It was announced that the 2024 SAAS Conference will be held in downtown Atlanta at the Westin 
Peachtree Hotel.  
  
It also was announced the SAAS Social will be held at 5:00 pm in the Oklahoma Station Prefunction 
and Scissortail Terrace. It is sponsored by Southern Farm Bureau Life Insurance Co., Jackson, 
Mississippi, and Affiliates.   

 
No new or old business discussed.   
   
Meeting was adjourned at approximately 4:00 pm.   
   
Submitted by:   
Mark Legendre    
Secretary/Treasurer   
 
 


